














February, 1973 5
Dear ATCA Members:

The April 28th and 29th Arnual meeting of the Association is all set and about
ready to go. We hope to review the operations of the Association from the
beginning, and have discussions rclative to growth and a report of the financial
Ssituation and how it has been handled. We will also review the By-Laws and make
any changes deemed to be necessary.

In most all cases, we have enclosed a copy of the By-Laws with application for
membership, but in case some did not get a copy, I quote from Article V that part
which states, "A membership, original or renewal, shall not be sold to an applicant
having done an act or conduct deemed by the Board of Directors to be contrary to
the purposes and goals of the Association". We are proud of our Association and

its members and hope to keep it that way. I am sure all of our members join in so
doing.

Also, the matter of having shows and meets at various locations in the fall, or
otherwise, should be discussed and a policy adopted.

Our membership at this moment is 116, We have it seems, however, to have lost two
members over the 2-year period. We feel this speaks well for our members consider-
ing the fast growth of the Association,

Our financial condition is in good shape, thanks to our gzood friends who have been
generous in furnishing paper, stencils, and doing a lot of mimeographing and
copying. Also Mrs. Barbara Grass! generous help in all phases of the office==-
typing, assemblying, and editing.,

There will be some expense at the LaCrosse meeting and at the Lincoln Fall meeting.
Our record keeping material, such as binders and files, are overflowing our present
capacity, so we will need to make some purchases for that purpose. So far, postage
has been the largest expense. We have tried 3rd class mail, which costs less,

however several wrote that they did not get their letter so we are now mailing at
first class rates.

Tom Herwer has indicated he will be herc for the Annual meeting, so have Merv
Sribniak, Dr. Fellers, and many others from coast to coast, Al Farmer will be

here for the April mceting and tell us of the plans made and in the making for
the fall meeting at Lincoln,

More details of the April meeting will be in the March newsletter.

Secretary-Treasurer, ATCA



